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     are covered by this registration statement.
(12) An indeterminate amount of securities as may be issued in exchange for, or
     upon conversion or exercise of, as the cas�t h
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 OVERCAPACITY IN THE STEEL INDUSTRY MAY NEGATIVELY AFFECT OUR PRODUCTION LEVELS
 AND SHIPMENTS.

     There is an excess of global steel-making capacity over global consumption
of steel products. This has caused shipment and production levels for our
domestic operations to vary from year to year and quarter to quarter, affecting
our results of operations and cash flows. Over the past five years, our domestic
steel shipments have varied from a high of 11.6 million net tons in 1997 to a
low of 9.8 million net tons in 2001. Production levels as a percentage of
capacity have ranged from a high of 96.5% in 1997 to a low of 78.9% in 2001.
Many factors influence these results, including demand in the domestic market,
international currency conversion rates and domestic and international
government actions.

 OUR BUSINESS IS CYCLICAL. FUTURE ECONOMIC DOWNTURNS, A STAGNANT ECONOMY OR
 CURRENCY FLUCTUATIONS MAY ADVERSELY AFFECT OUR BUSINESS, RESULTS OF OPERATIONS
 AND FINANCIAL CONDITION.

     Demand for most of our products is cyclical in nature and sensitive to
general economic conditions. Our business supports cyclical industries such as
the automotive, appliance, construction and energy industries. As a result,
future downturns in the U.S. or European economy or any of these industries
could adversely affect our results of operations and cash flows.

     Because we and other integrated steel producers generally have high fixed
costs, reduced volumes result in operating inefficiencies, such as those
experienced in 2001. Over the past five years, our net income has varied from a
high of $452 million in 1997 to a loss of $218 million in 2001 as our domestic
steel shipments have varied from a high of 11.6 million net tons in 1997 to a
low of 9.8 million net tons in 2001. Future economic downturns, a stagnant
economy or currency fluctuations may adversely affect our business, results of
operations and financial condition.

 WE HAVE A SUBSTANTIAL AMOUNT OF INDEBTEDNESS AND OTHER OBLIGATIONS, WHICH COULD
 LIMIT OUR OPERATING FLEXIBILITY AND OTHERWISE ADVERSELY AFFECT OUR FINANCIAL
 CONDITION.

     As of June 30, 2002, we were liable for indebtedness of approximately $1.4
billion. This does not include obligations of Marathon for which we are
contingently liable and that are not recorded on our balance sheet. As of June
30, 2002, such obligations of Marathon were $334 million. Marathon paid a
portion of this debt in July 2002 leaving USS contingently liable for debt and
other obligations of Marathon in the amount of $175 million as of July 31, 2002.
We may incur other obligations for working capital, refinancing of a portion of
the $1.4 billion referred to above or for other purposes. This substantial
amount of indebtedness and related covenants could limit our operating
flexibility and could otherwise adversely affect our financial condition.

     Our high degree of leverage could have important consequences to you,
including the following:

     - our ability to satisfy our obligations with respect to any other debt
       securities or preferred stock may be impaired in the future;

     - it may become difficult for us to obtain additional financing for working
       capital, capital expenditures, debt service requirements, acquisitions or
       general corporate or other purposes in the future;

     - a substantial portion of our cash flow from operations must be dedicated
       to the payment of principal and interest on our indebtedness, thereby
       reducing the funds available to us for other purposes;
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     - some of our borrowings are and are expected to be at variable rates of
       interest (including borrowings under our inventory credit facility),
       which will expose us to the risk of increased interest rates;

     - the sale prices, costs of selling receivables and amounts available under
       our accounts receivable program fluctuate due to factors that include the
       amount of eligible receivables available, the costs of the commercial
       paper funding and our long-term debt ratings; and

     - our substantial leverage may limit our flexibility to adjust to changing
       economic or market conditions, reduce our ability to withstand
       competitive pressures and make us more vulnerable to a downturn in
       general economic conditions.

 OUR BUSINESS REQUIRES SUBSTANTIAL DEBT SERVICE, CAPITAL INVESTME� 
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annually over the next five years. At June 30, 2002, USS had approximately $94
million of variable rate debt outstanding, therefore, a 1% annualized increase
in interest rates would increase annual debt service requirements by
approximately $900,000. We made a payment of $37.5 million to VSZ in July 2002
and are required to make another $37.5 million payment in July of 2003 in
connection with our acquisition of USSK. Our operations are capital intensive.
For the five-year period ended December 31, 2001, total capital expenditures
were $1.4 billion, and through June 30, 2002, capital expenditures totaled $104
million. As of December 31, 2001, we were obligated to make aggregate lease
payments of $325 million under operating leases over the next five years. Our
business also requires substantial expenditures for routine maintenance.

     Some of our operating lease agreements include contingent rental charges
that are not determinable to any degree of certainty. These charges are
primarily based on utilization of the power generation facility at our Gary
Works location and operating expenses incurred related to our headquarters'
office space.

     USSK has a commitment to the Slovak government for a capital improvements
program over a period commencing with the acquisition date and ending on
December 31, 2010, and, as of June 30, 2002, the remaining commitment under this
program was $600 million. At June 30, 2 ent f gtioa tr th
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     Domestic integrated producers, such as USS, have lost market share in
recent years to domestic mini-mill producers. Mini-mills produce steel by
melting scrap in electric furnaces. Although mini-mills generally produce a
narrower range of steel products than integrated producers, they typically enjoy
competitive advantages such as lower capital expenditures for construction of
facilities, lower raw material costs and non-unionized work forces with lower
employment costs and more flexible work rules. An increasing number of
mini-mills utilize thin slab casting technology to produce flat-rolled products.
Through the use of thin slab casting, mini-mill competitors are increasingly
able to compete directly with integrated producers of flat-rolled products,
especially hot-rolled and plate products. Depending on market conditions, the
additional production generated by flat-rolled mini-mills could have an adverse
effect on our selling prices and shipment levels. Mini-mills entered the
flat-rolled product market around 1990. Although we cannot determine how much
competition from mini-mills has affected our market share, based on statistics
supplied by the American Iron and Steel Institute, we believe our domestic
flat-rolled market share has dropped from 19.4% in 1990 to 13.3% in 2001.
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 COMPETITION FROM OTHER MATERIALS MAY NEGATIVELY AFFECT OUR RESULTS OF
 OPERATIONS.

     In many applications, steel competes with other materials, such as
aluminum, cement, composites, glass, plastic and wood. Additional substitutes
for steel products could adversely affect future market prices and demand for
steel products.

 HIGH ENERGY COSTS ADVERSELY IMPACT OUR RESULTS OF OPERATIONS.

     Our operations consume large amounts of energy and we consume significant
amounts of natural gas. Domestic natural gas prices increased from an average of
$2.27 per million BTU in 1999 to an average of $4.96 per million BTU in 2001. At
normal annual consumption levels, a $1.00 per million BTU change in domestic
natural gas prices would result in an estimated $50 million change in our annual
domestic pretax operating costs.

 ENVIRONMENTAL COMPLIANCE AND REMEDIATION COULD RESULT IN SUBSTANTIALLY
 INCREASED CAPITAL REQUIREMENTS AND OPERATING COSTS.

     Our domestic businesses are subject to numerous federal, state and local
laws and regulations relating to the protection of the environment. These laws
are constantly evolving and becoming increasingly stringent. The ultimate impact
of complying with existing laws and regulations is not always clearly known or
determinable because regulations under some of these laws have not yet been
promulgated or are undergoing re�蝐�aes ot�S܀or
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lesser benefits to their employees and retirees and this difference in costs
could adversely impact our competitive position.
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 DECLINES IN THE VALUE OF INVESTMENTS OF OUR MAJOR PENSION TRUSTS COULD
 MATERIALLY REDUCE OUR STOCKHOLDERS' EQUITY.

     Based on current conditions, we broadly estimate that a charge to equity of
approximately $750 million (net of tax) may be required at December 31, 2002.

     Under accounting principles generally accepted in the United States changes
in the market value of the assets held in trust for pension purposes can result
in significant changes in the sponsor's balance sheet. The accounting rules
provide that if at any plan measurement date (which in our case is December 31
of each year or an earlier date if certain significant plan events occur) the
fair value of plan assets is less than the plan's accumu桵�aifican e ten theifon
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separation, USS was capitalized through the issuance of 89.2 million shares of
common stock to holders of Steel Stock in exchange for all outstanding shares of
Steel Stock on a one-for-one basis. On May 20, 2002, we issued an additional
10,925,000 shares of common stock in an underwritten public offering.

     The following table sets forth summary financial data for USS. Consolidated
balance sheet data as of December 31, 2001 and June 30, 2002 and statement of
operations data for the six months ended June 30, 2002 reflect USS as a
separate, stand-alone entity. All other balance sheet and statement of
operations data in the table below represent a carve-out presentation of the
businesses comprising United States Steel, and are not intended to be a complete
presentation of the financial position or results of operations for USS on a
stand-alone basis. This information should be read in conjunction with the more
detailed information and consolidated financial statements included in our
Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2001, our Current
Report on Form 8-K dated June 4, 2002, our Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q for the
quarterly period ended June 30, 2002 and the additional reports and documents
incorporated by reference in this prospectus.

<Table>
<Caption>
                                                      SIX MONTHS
                                                    ENDED JUNE 30,             YEAR ENDED DECEMBER 31,
                                                    ---------------   ------------------------------------------
                                                     2002     2001     2001     2000     1999     1998     1997
                                                    ------   ------   ------   ------   ------   ------   ------
                                                            (DOLLARS IN MILLIONS EXCEPT PER SHARE DATA)
<S>                                                 <C>      <C>      <C>      <C>      <C>      <C>      <C>
STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS DATA:
  Revenues and other income(1)....................  $3,241   $3,301   $6,375   $6,132   $5,470   $6,477   $7,156
  Income (loss) from operations...................     (14)    (128)    (405)     104      150      579      773
  Income (loss) before extraordinary losses(2)....     (56)     (21)    (218)     (21)      51      364      452
  Net income (loss)...............................     (56)     (21)    (218)     (21)      44      364      452
PER COMMON SHARE DATA -- BASIC AND DILUTED:
  Income (loss) before extraordinary losses(3)....  $(0.60)  $(0.24)  $(2.45)  $(0.24)  $ 0.57   $ 4.08   $ 5.07
  Net income (loss)(3)............................   (0.60)   (0.24)   (2.45)   (0.24)    0.49     4.08     5.07
  Dividends paid(4)...............................    0.10     0.35     0.55     1.00     1.00     1.00     1.00
ADJUSTED STATEMENT OF OPERATIONS DATA(5):
  Income (loss) before extraordinary loss.........  $  (56)  $  (21)  $ (218)  $  (21)  $   51
  Add back: Excess over cost amortization.........      --       --       --        1        1
                                                    ------   ------   ------   ------   ------
  Adjusted income (loss) before extraordinary
    loss..........................................  $  (56)  $  (21)  $ (218)  $  (20)  $   52
  Net income (loss)...............................  $  (56)  $  (21)  $ (218)  $  (21)  $   44
    Add back: Excess over cost amortization.......      --       --       --        1        1
                                                    ------   ------   ------   ------   ------
  Adjusted net income (loss)......................  $  (56)  $  (21)  $ (218)  $  (20)  $   45
ADJUSTED PER COMMON SHARE DATA -- BASIC AND
  DILUTED(3)(5):
  Income (loss) before extraordinary loss.........  $(0.60)  $(0.24)  $(2.45)  $(0.24)  $ 0.57
    Add back: Excess over cost amortization.......      --       --       --     0.01     0.02
                                                    ------   ------   ------   ------   ------
  Adjusted income (loss) before extraordinary
    loss..........................................  $(0.60)  $(0.24)  $(2.45)  $(0.23)  $ 0.59
  Net income (loss)...............................  $(0.60)  $(0.24)  $(2.45)  $(0.24)  $ 0.49
    Add back: Excess over cost amortization.......      --       --       --     0.01     0.02
                                                    ------   ------   ------   ------   ------
  Adjusted net income (loss)......................  $(0.60)  $(0.24)  $(2.45)  $(0.23)  $ 0.51
BALANCE SHEET DATA -- AS OF PERIOD END
  Total assets....................................  $8,614   $8,954   $8,337   $8,711   $7,525   $6,749   $6,694
  Capitalization:
    Notes payable.................................  $   --   $  123   $   --   $   70   $   --   $   13   $   13
    Long-term debt, including amount due within
      one year(6).................................   1,446    2,309    1,466    2,375      915      476      510
    Preferred stock of subsidiary.................      --       66       --       66       66       66       66
    Trust preferred securities....................      --      183       --      183      183      182      182
    Equity........................................   2,670    1,860    2,506    1,919    2,056    2,093    1,782
                                                    ------   ------   ------   ------   ------   ------   ------
      Total capitalization........................  $4,116   $4,541   $3,972   $4,613   $3,220   $2,830   $2,553
                                                    ======   ======   ======   ======   ======   ======   ======
</Table>

                                        14

- ---------------

(1) Consists of revenues, dividend and investee income (loss), net gains on
    disposal of assets, gain on investee stock offering and other income (loss).

(2) SFAS No. 145, Rescission of FASB Statements No. 4, 44 and 64, Amendment of
    FASB Statement No. 13, and Technical Corrections, rescinds previous
    accounting guidance which required all gains and losses from extinguishment
    of debt to be �=====   and  hd ޖ蝐� cincin         ), --
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Debt Securities, to maintain an office or agency in respect of the Debt
Securities and to hold moneys for payment in trust) ("defeasance") or (B) to be
released from its obligations with respect to such Debt Security under Sections
801, 803, 1005, 1006, 1007 and 1009 of that indenture (being the restrictions
described above under "Certain Covenants of USS in the indentures" and USS'
obligations described under "Purchase of Debt Securities upon a Change in
Control") together with additional covenants that may be included for a
particular series and (ii) that Sections 501(4), 501(5) (as to Sections 801,
803, 1005, 1006, 1007 and 1009) and 501(8), as described in clauses (iv), (v)
and (vii) under "Events of Default," shall not be Events of Default under that
indenture with respect to such series ("covenant defeasance"), upon the deposit
with the trustee (or other qualifying trustee), in trust for such purpose, of
money certain U.S. government obligations and/or, in the case of Debt Securities
denominated in U.S. dollars, certain state and local government obligations
which through the payment of principal and interest in accordance with their
terms will provide money, in an amount sufficient to pay the principal of (and
premium, if any) and interest on such Debt Security, on the scheduled due dates.
In the case of defeasance, the holders of such Debt Securities are entitled to
receive payments in respect of such Debt Securities solely from such trust. Such
a trust may only be established if, among other things, USS has delivered to the
trustee an Opinion of Counsel (as specified in the indentures) to the effect
that the holders of the Debt Securities affected thereby will not recognize
income, gain or loss for Federal income tax purposes as a result of such
defeasance or covenant defeasance and will be subject to Federal income tax on
the same amounts, in the same manner and at the same times as would have been
the case if such defeasance or covenant defeasance had not occurred. Such
Opinion of Counsel, in the case of defeasance under clause (A) above, must refer
to and be based upon a ruling of the Internal Revenue Service or a change in
applicable Federal income tax law occurring after the date of the indentures.
(Section 1304)

RECORD DATES

     The indentures provide that in certain circumstances USS may establish a
record date for determining the holders of outstanding Debt Securities of a
Series entitled to join in the giving of notice or the taking of other action
under the applicable indenture by the holders of the Debt Securities of such
Series.

SUBORDINATED DEBT SECURITIES

     Although the senior indenture and the subordinated indenture are generally
similar and many of the provisions discussed above pertain to both senior and
subordinated Debt Securities, there are many substantive differences between the
two. This section discusses some of those differences.
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Subordination

     Subordinated Debt Secu�re ar rdination
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authorize the participants holding the relevant beneficial interests to give or
take such action, and such participants would authorize beneficial owners owning
through such participant to give or take such action or would otherwise act upon
the instructions of beneficial owners owning through them.

CONCERNING THE TRUSTEE

     The Bank of New York is also trustee for our 10 3/4% Senior Notes due
August 1, 2008, for our Senior Quarterly Income Debt Securities, for a leverage
lease in which USS is the lessor and for several series of obligations issued by
various governmental authorities relating to environmental projects at various
USS facilities. The Bank of New York is a lender under our revolving credit
facility. USS and its subsidiaries also maintain ordinary banking relationships,
including loans and deposit accounts, with The Bank of New York and anticipate
that they will continue to do so.
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advance notice and informational requirements and time limitations on any
director nomination or any new proposal that a stockholder wishes to make at a
meeting of stockholders. In general, a stockholder's notice of a director
nomination or proposal will be timely if delivered or mailed to our Secretary at
our principal executive offices not less than 45 days and, in certain
situations, 90 days, before the annual meeting or within 10 days following the
announcement of the date of the meeting. These provisions may preclude
stockholders from bringing matters before a meeting or from making nominations
for directors at these meetings.

     Our certificate of incorporation and by-laws do not include a provision for
cumulative voting for directors. Under cumulative voting, a minority stockholder
holding a sufficient percentage of a class of shares may be able to ensure the
election of one or more directors.

     Our certificate of incorporation provides for the issuance of preferred
stock, at the discretion of our board of directors, from time to time, in one or
more series, without further action by our stockholders, unless approval of our
stockholders is deemed advisable by our board of directors or required by
applicable law, regulation or stock exchange listing requirements. In addition,
our authorized but unissued shares of our common stock will be available for
issuance from time to time at the discretion of our board of directors without
the approval of our stockholders, unless such approval is deemed advisable by
our board of directors or required by applicable law, regulation or stock
exchange listing requirements. One of the effects of the existence of
authorized, unissued and unreserved shares of our common stock and preferred
stock could be to enable our board of directors to issue shares to persons
friendly to current management that could render more difficult or discourage an
attempt to obtain control of USS by means of a merger, tender offer, proxy
contest or otherwise, and thereby protect the continuity of our management. Such
additional shares also could be used to dilute the stock ownership of persons
seeking to obtain control of USS.

     Our certificate of incorporation provides that vacancies in our board of
directors may be filled only by the affirmative vote of a majority of the
remaining directors. The certificate of incorporation also provides that
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provision of the deposit agreement may at any time be amended by agreement
between USS and the preferred stock depositary. However, any amendment that
materially and adversely alters any existing right of the holders of depositary
shares (other than certain changes in the fees of the preferred stock
depositary) will not be effective unless such amendment has been approved by the
holders of at least a majority of the depositary shares then outstanding. Every
holder of an outstanding depositary receipt at the time any such amendment
becomes effective shall be deemed, by continuing to hold such depositary
receipt, to consent and agree to such amendment and to be bound by the deposit
agreement, as amended thereby. The deposit agreement may be terminated only if:

     - all outstanding depositary shares have been redeemed; or

     - a final distribution in respect of the preferred stock has been made to
       the holders of depositary shares in connection with any liquidation,
       dissolution or winding up of USS.
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CHARGES OF PREFERRED STOCK DEPOSITARY, TAXES AND OTHER GOVERNMENT CHARGES

     USS will pay all transfer and other taxes and governmental charges arising
solely from the existence of the depositary arrangements. USS also will pay
charges of the depositary in connection with the initial deposit of preferred
stock and any redemption of preferred stock. Holders of depositary receipts will
pay other transfer and other taxes and governmental charges and such other
charges, including a fee for the withdrawal of shares of preferred stock upon
surrender of depositary receipts, as are expressly provided in the deposit
agreement to be for their accounts.

APPOINTMENT, RESIGNATION AND REMOVAL OF DEPOSITARY

     The preferred stock depository will be appointed by USS. The preferred
stock depositary may resign at any time by delivering to USS notice of its
intent to do so and USS may at any time remove the preferred stock depositary,
any such resignation or removal to take effect upon the appointment of a
successor preferred stock depositary and its acceptance of such appointment.
Such successor preferred stock depositary must be appointed within 60 days after
delivery of the notice of resignation or removal and must be a bank or trust
company having its principal office in the United States and having a combined
capital and surplus of at least $50 million.

MISCELLANEOUS

     USS will transmit to the record holders of depositary shares all notices
and reports that USS is required to furnish to the holders of the depositary
shares.

     Neither the preferred stock depositary nor USS will be liable under the
deposit agreement other than for its negligence or willful misconduct. The
preferred stock depositary and USS will not be obligated to prosecute or defend
any legal proceeding in respect of any depositary shares, depositary receipts or
shares of preferred stock unless satisfactory indemnity is furnished. USS and
the preferred stock depositary may rely upon written advice of counsel or
accountants, or upon information provided by holders of depositary receipts or
other persons believed to be competent and on documents believed to be genuine.
The preferred stock depositary will not be responsible for any failure to carry
out any instruction to vote any shares of preferred stock, as long as that
action or non-action is in good faith.

                                        33

                            DESCRI�ine.

�' 
 �5 �5 �5 �9 �, �0 �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �& �& �& �� �� �� �� �) �� �, �,�‡P� �( �2€ �2€ �2 �. �� �/ �� �5�� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �& �& �2 �) �, �� �& �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �� �& � �� �� �� �& �)

�2 �) �, ���$ �&

b urdimenntt

o

t

h

h

e

�

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

�

 

r

e

d

 

a

rr to b s b             t      e rr �倀mh耀6 tty ft    ad. Uts. U�倀� ori rr to ble tred s            eh    ary, deany sh ityidd bts need a  tty fdeon  The prri, y rdefh耀X

�‡P� �( �2€ � �) �� �+ �* �: �� �+ �& �� �� �� ���$ �� �� �
 �:

�‡P� �� �� �� �� �.�, �� �&�5 �& �/ �� �' �) �� �� �5�� �) �� �, �,�‡P� �

���, �� �&�5 �& �/ �� �'�� �) �� �0 �, �: �� �+ �) �' �9 �) �2

�+ �&�' �9�0 �, �: �� �'

�9 �) �* �,

�)

�6

�.

�)

�A

�)

�9

�2

�$

�&

�‡P� �% �& �, �, �) �' �) ���� �/ �� �5�� �) �� �, �,�‡P� �

���, �/ �� �'���� �/�) �0 �* �/ �) �� �, �,

�‡P� �

���, �, �) �' �) �6 �) �� �` �. �) �A �) �. �, �� �* �( �� �5 �) �� �*�' �* �'

�‡P� �& �, �, �) �' �) �/ �� �6�, �) �1 �� �� �� ���( �)�)�/ �& �2 ��

le tr s b e rr

�倀�n�倀

�‡P� ��� �/�) �0 �* �/ �� �+ �/ �6 �&�'���, �� �& �6 �1�) �, ���/ �� �6�: �� �,�)�1�� �� �� �+ �� �1 �) �0 �/ �0 �( �0 �) �&�/ �` �. �) �A �) �9 �/ �� �5 �) �� �, �,�‡P� � �& �� �5 �� �� �$ �, �� �$ �'�� �� ���9 �, �,�) �) �� �0 �, �: �� �+ �( �) �'�: �� �5 �) �, �, �) �1 �+ �&�. �& �: �. �$ �& �/ �, �� �� �0 �$ �% �&�‡P��‡P� �

���, �� �&�5 �& �/ �� �� �� �$ �% �# 

le tr s b ehtn rs l    b e rr

�倀�ìeve
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Securities purchasable upon exercise of such Debt Warrants; (e) the designation
and terms of the Debt Securities with which such Debt Warrants are issued and
the number of such Debt Warrants issued with each such Debt Security; (f) the
date from and after which such Debt Warrants and any Debt Securities issued
therewith will be separately transferable; (g) the principal amount of Debt
Securities purchasable upon exercise of a Debt Warrant and the price at which
such principal amount of Debt Securities may be purchased upon exercise (which
price may be payable in cash, securities, or other property); (h) the date on
which the right to exercise such Debt Warrants shall commence and the date on
which such right shall expire; (i) the minimum or maximum amount of such Debt
Warrants that may be exercised at any one time; (j) whether the Debt Warrants
represented by the Debt Warrant certificates, or Debt Securities that may be
issued upon exercise of the Debt Warrants, will be issued in registered or
bearer form; (k) information with respect to book-entry procedures; (l) the
currency or currency units in which the offering price and the exercise price
are payable; (m) a discussion of material United States federal income tax
considerations; (n) the redemption or call provisions applicable to such Debt
Warrants; and (o) any additional terms of the Debt Warrants, including terms,
procedures, and limitations relating to the exchange and exercise of such Debt
Warrants.

STOCK WARRANTS

     The prospectus supplement relating to any particular issue of Warrants to
issue preferred stock, depositary shares representing fractional shares of
preferred stock or common stock will describe the terms of such Warrants,
including the following (if applicable): (a) the title of such Warrants; (b) the
offering price for such Warrants; (c) the aggregate number of such Warrants; (d)
the designation and terms of the preferred stock or common stock purchasable
upon exercise of such Warrants; (e) the designation and terms of the USS
Securities with which such Warrants are issued and the number of such Warrants
issued with each such USS Security; (f) the date from and after which such
Warrants and any USS Securities issued therewith will be separately
transferable; (g) the number of shares of preferred stock or common stock
purchasable upon exercise of a Warrant and the price at which such shares may be
purchased upon exercise; (h) the date on which the right to exercise such
Warrants shall commence and the date on which such right shall expire; (i) the
minimum or maximum amount of such Warrants that may be exercised at any one
time; (j) the currency or currency units in which the offering price and the
exercise price are payable; (k) a discussion of material United States federal
income tax considerations; (l) the antidilution provisions of such Warrants; (m)
the redemption or call provisions applicable to such Warrants; and (n) any
additional terms of the Warrants, including terms, procedures, and limitations
relating to the exchange and exercise of such Warrants.
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             DESCRIPTION OF CONVERTIBLE OR EXCHANGEABLE SECURITIES

     If any Debt Security, Preferred Stock, depositary shares representing
fractional shares of preferred stock or Warrant is converted or exchanged into
any other security the conversion or exchange terms thereof will be set forth in
the Prospectus Supplement issued for the sale of such convertible or
exchangeable security. These terms will include some or all of the terms
described for Warrants.

        DESCRIPTION OF STOCK PURCHASE CONTRACTS AND STOCK PURCHASE UNITS

     USS may issue stock purchase contracts, including contracts obligating
holders to purchase from us, and us to sell to holders, a specified number of
shares of common stock at a future date or dates. The consideration per share of
common stock may be fixed at the time the stock purchase contracts are issued or
may be determined by reference to a specific formula described in the stock
purchase contracts. USS may issue the stock purchase contracts separately or as
a part of stock purchase units consisting of a stock purchase contract and one
or more shares of our preferred stock or debt securities or debt obligations of
third parties (including U.S. Treasury securities) securing the holders'
obligations to purchase the shares of common stock under the stock purchase
contracts. The stock purchase contracts may require us to make periodic payments
to the holders of stock purchase units or vice-versa. These payments may be
unsecured or prefunded on some basis. The stock purchase contracts may require
holders to secure their obligations in a specified manner. The applicable
prospectus supplement will describe the specific terms of any stock purchase
contracts or stock purchase units.

                              PLAN OF DISTRIBUTION

     We may offer the offered securities in one or more of the following ways
from time to time:

     - to or through underwriting syndicates represented by managing
       underwriters;

  s b



     - through dealers or agents;

     - to investors directly in negotiated sales or in competitively bid
       transactions; or

     - to holders of other securities in exchanges in connection with
       acquisitions;

     The prospectus supplement for each series of securities we sell will
describe the offering, including:

     - the name or names of any underwriters;

     - the purchase price and the proceeds to us from that sale;

     - any underwriting discounts and other items constituti4ကpuituou4ကpuituou4က     Thethpetitctins;     - athttecirceeds to any na aning, i     - any undpettouiotitrc  nvnts;

     - any na , ng ;

     - tcqu tsethenytlu tsethenrc  nvnystids st a隇倀tas for

 su iries of s ht� 



     We may also sell any of the securities through agents designated by us from
time to time. We will name any agent involved in the offer or sale of these
securities and will list commissions payable by us to these agents in the
prospectus supplement. These agents will be acting on a best efforts basis to
solicit purchases for the period of its appointment, unless we state otherwise
in the prospectus supplement.

DIRECT SALES

     We may sell any of the securities directly to purchasers. In this case, we
will not engage underwriters or agents in the offer and sale of these
securities.

     In addition, debt securities or shares of common stock or preferred stock
may be issued upon the exercise of warrants.

INDEMNIFICATION

     We may indemc�h

 warrants.esen this ca



proceedings, to which they are parties by reason of being or having been such
directors or officers.

     The Corporation's Certificate of Incorporation provides that no director
shall be personally liable to the Corporation or its stockholders for monetary
damages for any breach of fiduciary duty by such director as a director, except
(i) for breach of the director's duty of loyalty to the Corporation or its
stockholders, (ii) for acts or omissions not in good faith or which involve
intentional misconduct or a knowing violation of law, (iii) pursuant to Section
174 of the Delaware General Corporation Law, or (iv) for any transaction from
which the director derived an improper personal benefit.
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ITEM 16.  LIST OF EXHIBITS.

     See Exhibit Index.

ITEM 17.  UNDERTAKINGS.

     (a) The undersigned registrant hereby undertakes:

          (1) To file, during any period in which offers or sales are being
     made, a post-effective amendment to this registration statement:

             (i) To include any prospectus required by Section 10(a)(3) of the
        Securities Act of 1933;

             (ii) To reflect in the prospectus any facts or events arising after
        the effective date of the registration statement (or the most recent
        post-effective amendment thereof) which, individually or in the
        aggregate, represent a fundamental change in the information set forth
        in the registration statement. Notwithstanding the foregoing, any
        increase or decrease in volume of securities offered (if the total
        dollar value of securities offered would not exceed that which was
        registered) and any deviation from the low or high end of the estimated
        maximum offering range may be reflected in the form of prospectus filed
        with the Commission pursuant to Rule 424(b) if, in the aggregate, the
        changes in volume and price represent no more than 20% change in the
        maximum aggregate offering price set forth in the "Calculation of
        Registration Fee" table on the cover of this registration statement;

             (iii) To include any material information with respect to the plan
        of distribution not previously disclosed in the registration statement
        or any material change to such information in the registration
        statement;

provided, however, that paragraphs (a)(1)(i) and (a)(1)(ii) do not apply if the
information required to be included in a post-effective amendment by those
paragraphs is contained in periodic reports filed with or furnished to the
Commission by the registrant pursuant to Section 13 or Section 15(d) of the
Securities Exchange Act of 1934 that are incorporated by reference in the
registration statement.

          (2) That, for the purpose of determining any liability under the
     Securities Act of 1933, each such post-effective amendment shall be deemed
     to be a new registration statement relating to the securities offered
     therein, and the offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed
     to be the initial bona fide offering thereof.

          (3) To remove from registration by means of post-effective amendment
     any of the securities being registered which remain unsold at the
     termination of the offering.

     (b) USS hereby undertakes that, for purposes of determining any liability
under the Securities Act of 1933, each filing of USS' annual report pursuant to
Section 13(a) or Section 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 (and,
where applicable, each filing of an employee benefit plan's annual report
pursuant to section 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934) that is
incorporated by reference in the registration statement shall be deemed to be a
new registration statement relating to the securities offered therein, and the
offering of such securities at that time shall be deemed to be the initial bona
fide offering thereof.

     (c) Insofar as indemnification for liabilities arising under the Securities
Act of 1933 may be permitted to directors, officers and controlling persons of
USS pursuant to the foregoing provisions, or otherwise, USS has been advised
that in the opinion of the Securities and Exchange Commission such
indemnification is against public policy as expressed in the Securities Act of
1933 and is, therefore, unenforceable. In the event that a claim for
indemnification against such liabilities (other than the payment by USS of
expenses incurred or paid by a director, officer or controlling person of USS in
the successful defense of any action, suit or proceeding) is asserted by such
director, officer or controlling person in connection with the securities being
registered, USS will, unless in the opinion of its counsel the matter has been



settled by controlling precedent, submit to a court of appropriate jurisdiction
the question whether such indemnification is against public policy as expressed
in the Securities Act of 1933 and will be governed by the final adjudication of
such issue.
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                                   SIGNATURES

     PURSUANT TO THE REQUIREMENTS OF THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933, THE REGISTRANT
HAS DULY CAUSED THIS REGISTRATION STATEMENT TO BE SIGNED ON ITS BEHALF BY THE
UNDERSIGNED, THEREUNTO DULY AUTHORIZED, IN THE CITY OF PITTSBURGH, COMMONWEALTH
OF PENNSYLVANIA, ON OCTOBER 18, 2002.

                                          UNITED STATES STEEL CORPORATION
                                          (Registrant)

                                          By:    /s/ LARRY G. SCHULTZ
                                          --------------------------------------
                                               Vice President & Controller

Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania

     PURSUANT TO THE REQUIREMENTS OF THE SECURITIES ACT OF 1933, THIS
REGISTRATION STATEMENT HAS BEEN SIGNED BY THE FOLLOWING PERSONS IN THE
CAPACITIES INDICATED ON OCTOBER 18, 2002.

<Table>
<Caption>
                      SIGNATURE                                                  TITLE
                      ---------                                                  -----
<S>                                                      <C>
                          *                                       Chairman Board of Directors, Chief
- -----------------------------------------------------          Executive Officer, President and Director
                   Thomas J. Usher                                   (Principal Executive Officer)

                          *                                    Vice Chairman and Chief Operating Officer
- -----------------------------------------------------                        and Director
                   Roy G. Dorrance

                          *                                         Vice Chairman and Chief Legal &
- -----------------------------------------------------             Administrative Officer and Director
                   Dan D. Sandman

                          *                                     Vice Chairman & Chief Financial Officer
- -----------------------------------------------------                        and Director
                  John P. Surma Jr.

                /s/ LARRY G. SCHULTZ                                  Vice President & Controller
- -----------------------------------------------------               (Principal Accounting Officer)
                  Larry G. Schultz

                          *                                                    Director
- -----------------------------------------------------
                   J. Gary Cooper

                          *                                                    Director
- -----------------------------------------------------
                  Robert J. Darnall

                          *                                                    Director
- -----------------------------------------------------
                 Shirley Ann Jackson

                          *                                                    Director
- -----------------------------------------------------
                   Charles R. Lee

                          *                                                    Director
- -----------------------------------------------------
                  Seth E. Schofield
</Table>
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<Table>
<Caption>
                      SIGNATURE                                                  TITLE
                      ---------                                                  -----

<S>                                                      <C>



                          *                                                    Director
- -----------------------------------------------------
                    John W. Snow

                          *                                                    Director
- -----------------------------------------------------
                 Douglas C. Yearley

            *By /s/ GRETCHEN R. HAGGERTY
- ----------------------------------------------------
                Gretchen R. Haggerty
                  Attorney in Fact
</Table>
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                                 EXHIBIT INDEX

<Table>
<Caption>
EXHIBIT
NUMBER
- -------
<S>       <C>
  *1      Form of Underwriting Agreement.
   3.1    Certificate of Incorporation of USS dated December 31, 2001,
          as currently in effect. (Incorporated by reference to
          Exhibit 3(a) to USS' Report on Form 10-K dated for the year
          ended December 31, 2001.)
 **4.1    Form of Indenture for Debt Securities with Form of Debt
          Securities.
 **4.2    Form of Subordinated Indenture for Debt Securities with Form
          of Debt Securities.
  *4.3    Form of Deposit Agreement for Depositary Shares.
   4.4    Rights Agreement. (Incorporated by Reference to Exhibit 4 to
          the Registration Statement of USS on Form 8-A/A filed on
          December 31, 2001.)
 **5      Opinion and consent of R. M. Stanton, Esq.
  12.1    Computation of Ratio of Earnings to Combined Fixed Charges
          and Preferred Stock Dividends. (Incorporated by reference to
          Exhibit 12.1 to USS' Report on Form 10-Q for the quarterly
          period ended June 30, 2002.)
  12.2    Computation of Ratio of Earnings to Fixed Charges.
          (Incorporated by reference to Exhibit 12.2 to USS' Report on
          Form 10-Q for the quarterly period ended June 30, 2002.)
  23.1    Consent of PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP.
  23.2    Consent of Deloitte & Touche LLP.
**23.3    Consent of R. M. Stanton, Esq. (Included in Exhibit 5.)
**24      Powers of Attorney.
**25.1    Statement of Eligibility of Trustee for Indenture for Debt
          Securities.
**25.2    Statement of Eligibility of Trustee for Subordinated
          Indenture for Debt Securities.
</Table>

- ------------------
 * The Company will file as an exhibit to a current report on Form 8-K: (i) any
   underwriting agreement relating to securities offered hereby, (ii) the
   instruments setting forth the terms of any debt securities, preferred stock
   or warrants, (iii) any Deposit Agreement for Depositary Shares, (iv) the
   instruments setting forth the terms of any stock purchase contracts or stock
   purchase units, (v) any additional required opinion of counsel to the Company
   as to the legality of the securities offered hereby or (vi) any required
   opinion of counsel to the Company as to certain tax matters relative to
   securities offered hereby.

** Previously filed.



                                                                    EXHIBIT 23.1

                       CONSENT OF INDEPENDENT ACCOUNTANTS

     We hereby consent to the incorporation by reference in this Registration
Statement on Form S-3 of our report dated February 15, 2002 except as to Note 8
which is as of April 26, 2002, relating to the consolidated financial statements
of United States Steel Corporation, which appears in the Current Report on Form
8-K of United States Steel Corporation dated June 4, 2002. We also consent to
the incorporation by reference in this Registration Statement on Form S-3 of our
report dated February 15, 2002, relating to the financial statement schedule,
which appears in United States Steel Corporation's Annual Report on Form 10-K
for the year ended December 31, 2001. We also consent to the reference to us
under the heading "Experts" in such Registration Statement.

/s/ PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP

PRICEWATERHOUSECOOPERS LLP
Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania

October 18, 2002



                                                                    EXHIBIT 23.2

                         INDEPENDENT AUDITORS' CONSENT

     We consent to the incorporation by reference in this Amendment No. 1 to
Registration Statement No. 333-99273 of United States Steel Corporation on Form
S-3 of our report dated March 28, 2002 (which report expresses an unqualified
opinion and includes explanatory paragraphs relating to the uncertainties about
the consequences of the bankruptcy proceedings and the ability to continue as a
going concern), appearing in the Annual Report on Form 10-K of Republic
Technologies International Holdings, LLC for the year ended December 31, 2001,
and to the reference to us under the heading "Experts" in the Prospectus, which
is part of such Registration Statement.

/s/ Deloitte & Touche LLP

DELOITTE & TOUCHE LLP
Cleveland, Ohio

October 18, 2002


